
nt and 
evidence-based and then immediately applied,” 
says Lee Alvoid, department chair. “Our internship 
is simultaneous with coursework. We took great 
deliberation in how we laid out courses so that we 
could model the different tasks principals have to do 
during the school year.” 

Robyn Callahan, an assistant principal in Carrollton-
Farmers Branch Independent School District, earned 
her Master’s in August. She says the immediate 
application of what she learned gave her an advantage 
in the workplace. “Everything I was doing for class 
was based on data of my current elementary school,” 
she says.
  

The Simmons School also is developing a Master’s 
program specializing in urban school leadership, which 
presents unique challenges for principals. “There 
are no simple answers to the complex problems 
facing urban schools,” says David Chard, dean of 
the Simmons School. “Often, these schools are in 
poor neighborhoods, lacking basic resources such 
as transportation, health care and safety. We know 
that a ‘one size fits all’ preparation program for school 
leaders isn’t enough.”

To create the specialized degree program, the School 
has partnered with the Teaching Trust, an education 
nonprofit organization formed by Rosemary Perlmeter, 
founder of Uplift Education charter schools in 
North Texas, and Ellen Wood, a financial and social 
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